Minutes of the meeting of F&GP on
1 September 6pm at the Town Council Offices

Present: Cllr: M. Wilson (Chair) D. Webster, N. Bishop-Rowe, D. Fletcher-Cooney, B. Brown. M. Scrogham, Clerk. Assistant town clerk.  Apologies: T Irving. P. Jones
1.Minutes of the previous meeting:   
   Proposed:  Cllr Bishop Rowe Seconded: Cllr D. Fletcher 
   Cooney. Unanimously approved.
2.Bank Statements.  Committee approved the bank statements and reserve 
   account breakdown. Committee noted that the bank reconciliation would 
   be forwarded the following day. 

3. Action Plan.

   Cllr M. Wilson discussed all of the action plan projects and members re-

   confirmed that they wish to go ahead with the projects.  Cllr Wilson said that 

   the council should consider a consultation on all of the projects with the   

   community. Confirmation of this will be discussed at the next meeting and 

   also, how this will work in practice.   Cllr Scrogham suggested that posters   

   are given to traders in respect of idling of vehicles together with information   

   about not feedings seagulls and pigeons. 

4. Highways.

    Cllr M. Wilson reported meetings with County Highways officers to talk to    

    them about the councils’ highways proposals in the action plan.  He said 
    that officers/managers would meet to members about the 
    proposals and how they could be taken forward by county highways. He 

    would report back at the next meeting. 
5. Project report. Approvals and recommendations to full council:
a. Gill Toilets/WIFI
The council has recently installed a card payment facility on the doors of 

the Gill Toilets. The WIFI signal in this area appears to require strengthening to enable user’s quicker and more efficient access. The clerk has liaised with the BID officer on the matter to ascertain if it is possible to have an extension to the BID’s town centre WIFI. (Gill area is not currently covered) The BID is concurrently also considering extending the Wi-Fi to other areas of the town and the total project price to do this including the Gill is   £8290. The BID is requesting a £2000.00 contribution from the town council to facilitate the coverage on the Gill for the public toilets 

     Recommendation. To approve £2000.00 from the project budget to 

     enable them to go ahead this financial year. 

     Proposed:  Cllr. M. Wilson. Seconded: Cllr D. Webster. Unanimously 

     approved.      Action. Recommend to full council.
b. Market Hall Toilets

The council has been paying for cleaning the Indoor market toilets and the contract expires at the end of September. Council to consider whether it wishes to continue paying for the cleaning of the Market Hall toilets for UCE at a cost of £450.00 per month.  

Recommendation. To extend the contract until end of financial year.

Proposed:  Cllr M. Wilson. Seconded: Cllr B. Brown.

Action: Recommend to full council. 

c. Network Rail
Officers have met on site with a representative from Network Rail.  Network Rail will now put forward a proposal for council to consider, this will comprise a potential lease for the land with Network Rail and an agreement for Network Rail to continue with the maintenance of the existing structure (embankment and gulley’s).  Any works to the structure in future to create a cycle way/footpath/bridleway would still require capital funding for the infrastructure and the ongoing maintenance. 

     To note this update and wait for a formal proposal from Network Rail. 

     Committee noted the recommendation.
d. Monument Flood Lighting 

The floodlighting on Hoad Monument was installed by Marl and paid for jointly over a 5-year period by Ulverston BID and Ulverston Town Council. As part of this agreement Marl maintained the lights and replaced bulbs etc at a price of £5k per annum. Marl is proposing a new 5-year arrangement which will enable the lights to be upgraded and ad hoc maintenance to be carried out. The annual cost will be £3000.00 to include ‘re-lamping’ with a complete review of the current lighting system in 2022/23

Recommendation.  That council agreed this in principle and will wait for the outcome of the BID meeting to see if the BID is willing to support 50% of the cost over 5 years. 

Proposed: Cllr M. Wilson. Seconded Cllr. B. Brown. 

Action: Recommend to full council. 

e. CCTV.   

    The camera provider (appointed by the police) Tellemachus is proposing to 
     install the three CCTV cameras at the end of September 

   
 The cameras will be installed on:

1.  Lamppost adjacent to the Kings Arms Pub. 2. Wolftown Gin 

3 Hairdressers on Market Street, adjacent to Greggs Bakers. 

The town council has agreed to pay for the electrical work required for the installation together with 5k per annum for ongoing maintenance (previously agreed by council) The capital costs of the cameras has been provided by the police and crime commissioner’s office. 

Recommendation:  To note the update

f. Little Hoad. Tree Planting

Officers have been working on the Environmental Sustainability standing committee project to investigate planting trees on land that is leased from the Town Lands Trust. Following a site meeting the costs for tree planting, which will take place in March if approved are as follows:

12 x native trees 1.8 – 2.5 metres inc. planting & wooden tree guard £2280.00.           Plaques for trees:    £720.00

Interpretation for ‘Platinum Jubilee Wood’ £350.00 (approx.)

     Total:   £3350.00                                                                                          

Recommendation.

That council approves this cost to enable the project to move forward, but those officers investigate potential funding streams and sponsorship. 

Proposed:  Cllr D. Webster. Seconded Cllr M. Scrogham. 

Action: Recommend to full council. 

6. Date of next meeting. Wednesday 6 October @ 6pm in the office. 
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